
Weekly Newsletter

It has been a successful week with so many wonderful images of children enjoying themselves at
school, none more so than in the Early Years Department who have really enjoyed playing on a
wide range of play equipment in the new Early Years playground. Primary and the Early Years
children have demonstrated great teamwork and collaboration whilst building a wide range of
objects, from thrones to houses and rockets to ships using the STEAM bricks. More playground
equipment has been ordered from a company from Denmark called Kompan which will give the
children more high quality play equipment which will be challenging, exciting and imaginative.

The internet has been far more stable this week and this has allowed many of the classes to go to
our Computer Suite which they have really enjoyed. Inside the front cover of the Student
Homework Diary you should find an insert with all of your child's passwords for our excellent
choice of online platforms like: MangaHigh, Literacy Planet, Times Table Rock Stars as well as
Google Classroom. SeeSaw and Tapestry login will be shared with you separately.

As part of our aim to create a nurturing environment we have introduced bracelets for the
Students, so we can be assured they are safe when entering and leaving the campus; all pupils
have adapted very quickly to this new initiative. Also, as part of this safeguarding, we will be
asking all Parents to wear lanyards when on site; these will be distributed when entering the site.
We expect all adults on site to wear these so all can be identified quickly by others adults, and
more importantly your children. 

29th September 2022

Dear Parents,



FS1 - Rose
FS2 - Zakariya
1K - Farida
2K - Sherif
3K - Hany
4K - Alyaa
5K - Rodina
6K - Emily
7K - Sedra

The ECAs have run smoothly and have been greatly enjoyed by the pupils. I ask that payment
must be received by next Sunday for the paid for ECAs which take place on Tuesdays to avoid
any disappointment otherwise they will not be able to take part in their chosen activity.

Mr Bailey's Assembly was about cultivating good table manners with Mr Kittermaster and Mr
Smith acting out both good and bad which was very entertaining! It was another close
competition for House Points and this week the House Cup was won by Marlowe/Chaucer.

The following were selected as Stars of the Week;

Congratulations to Ricardo who not only hit his Housepoint target for the week, but was awarded
a Credit for reading 8 Anthony Horowitz Alex Rider Adventure books, that is over 3000 pages

this term! 



As you know we very much believe in Parent partnership and one of the ways we can grow
stronger together is through our Class Representatives. If you would like to represent your class
please let your Form teacher know. I will also be sharing with you next week the details on our
first Parent Partnership Meeting which is open to all Parents. These meetings are to be used to
create a greater awareness of the Kent College curriculum and further build community spirit.

Next week will be a shorter week as we will enjoy a holiday for the 6th of October and Miss
Mariam is currently preparing an assembly with some students to explain why we celebrate this
day.

Our first Effort Grade Cards will be sent home on Wednesday 5th October which will form the
basis of discussion at our first Parents Meeting for which booking time slots both face to face
and on Google Meet will be announced next week.

Please find the attachment for next week's lunch menu.

Kind regards,

Johnnie Kittermaster

Head of School


